


Rector's Report: Rev. Hollis stated that the letters regarding community conversations were mailed to 
the parish members on April 14. The meetings will take place over three Sundays (April 26, May, 3 and 
May 10). The objective of the meetings will be to ask deeper questions about relationships and our 
challenges. Facilitators have been identified and scribes are needed to compile ideas and suggestions. 
Rev. Hollis asked Vestry members to volunteer for one or two of the Sundays. A sign-up sheet was 
circulated amongst members. She asked that scribes send the compiled information to her. 

Committee Reports 

Finance: Finance Committee Chair Carole Forsythe submitted a written Finance Committee Report. 
Beth Binde asked about fundraising ideas and suggested we offer casual attire on Sundays. 

Property: In John Ager's absence, Treasurer Jonathan Gloster gave an update. He stated that he and 
John Ager met. They will be announcing "Sweat Equity" days on May 16 and May 30, to clean up the 
church property. A list of tasks, both traditional and non-traditional will be created outlining things that 
need to be done. 

Cheryl Ann Stofan talked about her experience at another church in respects to tasks that need to be 
done. She informed the Vestry members that the church would work with people who had to perform 
community service in order to get things done around the church. Rector's Warden Artie Phills will 
speak with John Ager about the possibility of doing this at Christ Church. 

Fundraising: Although not on the agenda for this month's discussion, The Fund Raising Committee 
Chair Austin Cooper submitted a written report. There were no questions. 

Old Business 

The Way of St. Paul: Rev. Hollis mentioned that The Way of St. Paul starts at the end of June and can 
be incorporated into Missional Leadership. Rev. Hollis indicated that she submitted the application and 
we are already on the list to participate. Rev. Hollis reviewed the document and stated that she would 
like to add people to the core team. 

Rev. Hollis explained that the program is 18 months and that the cost is $1,800. Each Vestry member 
could sponsor a month or share the sponsorship of a month with another member to make the cost more 
manageable. A sheet was passed around for Vestry members to select a month. Rev. Hollis will contact 
Rob Droste to find out when payment is due. 

Vestry member Andrea Cunnell asked, "Do you know where this change will lead us?" Rev. Hollis 
responded, "No, we don't know." She explained that we need to figure out who we are as a community 
and where we want to go. Reading the book, The Agile Church and participating in The Way of St. Paul 
will help us explore that; we are in the question phase. 

Vestry member Cheryl Ann Stofan commented that the program sounds good and that it will help us 
move forward. 
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Topics on the Mind of the Vestry: Rev. Hollis reminded the Vestry members to have their one-on-one 
conversations with parishioners that we would like to get to know. There will be a gathering with 
Vestry members, the leadership and parishioners on Sunday, April 19, at 9: 15 AM to discuss the 
experience. 

Rev. Hollis informed the Vestry members of two annual offerings requested by the Chancellor under the 
canon law: Fund for the Aged and Infirm Clergy and Fund for Relief of widows, widowers and orphans 
of the Clergy of Diocese. Carole Forsythe will research these items to see if they are current and get 
back to the Vestry members 

In addition, Rev. Hollis informed the Vestry members that the discretionary fund is dwindling. 
Donations she receives from conducting weddings and funerals are placed into this account. The funds 
are used to help the people in the community for things such as: rent, gas and electric bills, etc. In order 
to replenish the account, Rev. Hollis informed the Vestry members that under the Episcopal Church 
Canon 3 5b (6), it is suggested that on one Sunday each calendar month, we have a collection 
specifically for the discretionary fund. Rev. Hollis suggested that the loose plate (cash only) offering go 
towards this account. 

Vestry member Andy Murphy recommended putting out a separate envelope, similar to food pantry 
donations, once per month and appeal to parishioners for a donation. This way, it will not take money 
away from the plate offering. The Vestry members thought this was a good suggestion. Rev. Hollis will 
take it into consideration. 

Rev. Hollis informed the Vestry members that the Bookkeeper was hired, trained for two days and 
resigned. As opposed to starting the search again, it was decided that we will take a step back to assess 
the duties and responsibilities in order to determine how much time is required for the position. Over 
the next few months Jonathan Gloster, Carole Forsythe and Eric Sanders will perform the Bookkeeper's 
duties. By July 1, 2015, we will know how many hours per week are needed for the position. 

Vestry member Mel Garber handed out envelopes for Krio Descendants Union donation. The group is 
hosting coffee hour on Sunday, April 26, 2015. 

Vestry member Andy Murphy asked if the Vestry could revisit a topic discussed during the budget 
meeting in December 2014. We cut the choir, but not the Diocesan payment. Being that we have a 
$20,000 deficit and we're only four months into the year, he would like us to revisit this topic. Rev. 
Hollis suggested that we bring this to the Finance Committee during next month's Vestry Meeting. 

Vestry member Melisande Skillicorn discussed the Fourth of July event. She stated that Paul Ambos is 
unable to participate this year and she has lost a couple of other volunteers. She said that the first 
meeting would take place in May and is looking for volunteers. 

Vestry member Cheryl Ann Stofan asked that ifwe see guests at church that we all take the 
responsibility of giving them a welcome bag and having them sign the guest book so that she can reach 
out to them. Rev. Hollis reiterated that it is part of the Vestry members' ministry to welcome all 
newcomers. 
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Vestry member Beth Binde indicated that she is looking for an organizer and a leader for the Highland 
Park Street Fair taking place on May 3. 

Rev. Hollis reminded the Vestry members that Chizoba Nwankwo is getting ordained as a Deacon on 
May 9, in Trenton. The gift from Christ Church will be an alb. We will do the same for Ali Van Kuiken 
for her ordination on June 3. 

The meeting adjourned on consent with Compline. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
Debra P. Lowe 
Clerk of the Vestry 
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